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Negotiators for the East Bay Guild Unit met with management Tuesday in Pleasanton to open negotiations for a new labor agreement.

The current agreement expires June 4, 2012. Guild negotiators proposed to keep all of the current contract's terms and conditions in effect if talks go past the expiration date. The company agreed.

The Guild negotiators offered a new and comprehensive contract proposal mirroring the existing South Bay unit contract, including parity on all economic terms. Company representatives said that they would review the Guild's proposal, and did not immediately offer a counter.

The Company proposed a one-year extension of the current contract. Guild negotiatiors said they would consider it after consulting with membership and the South Bay unit's bargaining committee.

In an open letter to East Bay employees, committee members explained the rationale behind the parity proposal. That message was amplified by committee members during Tuesday's opening talks with the management.

"I've been watching consolidation for the last five years," said Karl Mondon. "The architects have been doing good work in creating a regional superpower. We're building something. But the foundation needs to include the people. If it's not including compensation, then I think the task is left undone, and we realize that's our responsibility as the Guild to put that forward."

Negotiations ended without further agreement. The Company is scheduled to resume talks with the South Bay unit Wednesday in San Jose. The next round of talks will happen Tuesday, June 12 in San Jose and Wednesday, June 13 in the East Bay.
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